The Vex Robotics program is a challenging, fun, learning experience in Grange Middle School. I am Leonardo Merida, I recently join the after school program in October. When I first entered I was amazed, there was cabinets & toolboxes full of metals, tools, and technology. I thought this was to much for me to handle. I met CJ when Mrs.Halsey (Coach) assigned us to build a prototype. At first I had difficulty, but learned how to do better from my mistakes. In 2-3 weeks CJ and I finished.
 

   CJ & I were friends after making the protobot. Mrs.Halsey moved us to a new group who started before us and they were working on their robot for the robotics competition. I learned of drive trains, wheel rotations, and teamwork, which is something you need in order to be part of the program. Now I, somehow, felt more part of the program. 

 

  I went to see my first competition. At the competition I learned of new designs & ideas. I also saw the field where people compete; unfortunately I was there only to spectator. I notice that Vex is big thing and I only saw a very small proportion of it. This was so new and now to this day I wonder what I can do with Vex robotics.  After the competition I learned more about Vex.

 

   I plan to help Grange giving my time, coming up with more ideas and doing all community service. I also plan to use what I learned when I study to become an engineer. Vex Robotics is a start of something that will help students like us to be the engineers, scientists, and math magicians of tomorrow. This program gives me a passion to persevere in difficulty times, help out others, and be creative in all I do.


